LONDON GUILDHALL UNIVERSITY: THE UNIVERSITY OF NORTH LONDON

Award certificates from 1 August 2002

_________________________________________________________________________
University of North London enrolled students

1.
All students enrolled prior to 1 August 2002 at the University of North London who complete their studies and whose date of award (as determined by the date of meeting of the relevant Awards Board) is on or before 31 December 2003 will receive a University of North London certificate with an end-script which states:

‘The University of North London and London Guildhall University are now known as London Metropolitan University, as a result of a merger on 1 August 2002.’

London Guildhall University enrolled students

2.
All students enrolled prior to 1 August 2002 at London Guildhall University who complete their studies and whose date of award (as determined by the date of meeting of the relevant Awards Board) is on or before 31 December 2003 will receive a London Guildhall University certificate with an end-script which states: 

‘London Guildhall University and the University of North London are now known as London Metropolitan University, as a result of a merger on 1 August 2002.’

London Guildhall University and University of North London enrolled students

3.
All students enrolled prior to 1 August 2002 at either the University of North London or London Guildhall University who complete their studies and whose date of award (as determined by the date of meeting of the relevant Awards Board) is on or after 
1 January 2004 will receive a London Metropolitan University certificate with an 
end-script which states:


‘London Metropolitan University was formed on 1 August 2002 by a merger of London Guildhall University and the University of North London.’


It is expected that this end-script will not be used on certificates issued after 1 August 2007.


For five years from 1 August 2002, all students enrolled prior to 1 August 2002 at either the University of North London or London Guildhall University (but with an award date on or after 1 January 2004) will be able to exchange a London Metropolitan University certificate for a London Guildhall University or a University of North London certificate, as in 1 and 2 above, depending on the name of the institution at which they initially enrolled and studied.


No student shall be allowed to hold more than one certificate for each award.

London Metropolitan University enrolled students

4.
All new students who enrol for the first time on or after 1 August 2002 at London Metropolitan University, no matter what the date of their award, will receive a London Metropolitan University certificate with an end-script which states:

‘London Metropolitan University was formed on 1 August 2002 by a merger of London Guildhall University and the University of North London.’


It is expected that this end-script will not be used on certificates issued after 1 August 2007.

Students on courses run in collaboration with London Metropolitan University

5.
The same principles shall be applied to certificates for students on courses run in collaboration with London Metropolitan University.

Former students of London Guildhall University and the University of North London

6.
Students who have already received an award certificate of the University of North London or London Guildhall University may not exchange this for a London Metropolitan University certificate.   They will be able to obtain a standard letter from the University which will explain to potential employers or other universities and colleges the relationship between London Guildhall University, the University of North London and London Metropolitan University and will give assurance to other parties that the certificates already received remain entirely valid. 

Standards of awards

7.
The value and standards of all awards are guaranteed and the way in which certificates are worded, as set out above, does not affect this.
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